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Littleton Youth Baseball & Softball Board Meeting


Date:  10 Oct 2017 (7:30 PM)
Location:  Littleton Police Department Community Room 
Subject:  October 2017 Board Meeting

Minutes 

Those in attendance:


1

Bill Branco
Bobby Chrenc
Tyler Gray
Eric Heine
Tom Kinney
Tommy Proulx
Dan Shufrin
Norm Young
Merilee Wright





1. LYBS Board and Volunteer Elections  - Dan Shufrin
Board and Volunteer positions sign-ups were noted and reviewed by the existing LYBS Board.  A motion was made and seconded, and all positions were approved as a slate unanimously.  The full list of elected positions is shown below:

Board Positions
President – Dan Shufrin
Secretary – Jean Coney
Treasurer – Bobby Chrenc
Baseball Major League 70 Coordinator – Dan Shufrin
Baseball Major League 60 Coordinator – Norm Young
Baseball Minor League Coordinator – Tom Kinney
Baseball Rookie League Coordinator – Bill Branco
Softball Rookie League Coordinator – Tommy Proulx
Softball Minor League Coordinator – Tommy Proulx
Softball Major League Coordinator – Tommy Proulx
Softball Senior League Coordinator – Tommy Proulx
Teeball League Coordinator – Scott March
Fundraising Coordinator – Eric Heine
Player Registration Coordinator (Registrar) – Jean Coney
Baseball Mac League Coordinator – James Buonomo
Equipment Coordinator – Tyler Gray

Volunteer Positions
LYBS Event Calendar Coordinator – Dan Shufrin
Softball Umpire Coordinator – Tommy Proulx
Softball Director – Tommy Proulx
Baseball Minor League Co-Coordinator – Kristin Kinney
Softball Rookie League Co-Coordinators – Matt and Melissa Davis
Softball Minor League Co-Coordinator – Bobby Chrenc
Softball Major League Co-Coordinator – Jen Regan
Player Registration Co-Coordinator – Raju Kalidindi
Baseball Umpire Coordinator – Katie West
Safety Coordinator – Steele McCurdy
Field Maintenance Coordinator – Tyler Gray
Field Maintenance Co-Coordinator – Norm Young
Field Scheduler – Raju Kalidindi
Fundraising Committee – Julie Rupp & Justin Keane
Sponsor Coordinator – Eric Heine
Uniform Coordinator – Dan Shufrin
Apparel Coordinator – Rachel Blaine
Can Day Coordinator – Eric Heine
Jamboree Coordinator – Katie West
Memorial Day Parade Coordinator – Scott March
Memorial Day Parade Co-Coordinator – Bill Branco
Photo Day Coordinator – Bobby Chrenc
Website Coordinator – Merilee Wright
Social Media Coordinator – Merilee Wright
Social Medial Co-Coordinator – Laurie Heine
Spinners Game Coordinator – Rob Ashworth
CORI Coordinator – Merilee Wright

2. Review/Approve Prior Minutes - Dan Shufrin
The minutes from the September meeting were reviewed by the Board.  A motion was made and seconded, and unanimously approved to accept the September meeting minutes with no changes.  


3. 2017-2018 Budget Review and Approval  – Bobby Chrenc
· The final budget for the upcoming season is not available yet, however the Board discussed the key budget items
· Uniforms
· Bats
· Balls
· Porta-potties
· Umpires
· Team and Ball Bags
· Bat Hangers for Dugouts
· Catching gear from both softball and baseball
· Pitching Screen for Jet Field
· Hose for Jet field
· New field lining machines – Tyler to investigate
· New bases
· Tommy will look into what the town is planning to do for storage for Jet Field equipment
· Tyler will look into a company that will come and tune the pitching machines
· Eric will reach out to Mike Leliever to see if he would be a sponsor and donate dumpsters for shed cleanouts
· Tyler will speak with other surrounding towns to understand what they are planning to for new bats
· Tyler will also reach out to Marlo at BSN to get details on bats and ordering


4. 2017-2018 Calendar Review  - Dan Shufrin
· Board Reviewed the draft calendar and noted that by-laws will need to be reviewed and potentially updated once we separate from Park and Rec
· Board agreed that we will not be participating in the Holiday Bazaar
· Board agreed that we should consider an event for opening the season and we will discuss further at the November Board meeting
· The Board will continue to update the calendar over the next two months and then publish on the website


5. Registration Discussion – Dan Shufrin
· Board agreed that we should target opening registration in early/mid-November
· There are still a few items left for discussion before registration can open
· Tommy would like to keep the softball registration fees the same across of the leagues
· Dan proposed to keep the registration fees for baseball the same for the upcoming season
· Board agreed to include a note in the registration process around uniform ordering and sizing – uniform availability will not be guaranteed if registering after a specific date as there is a lead time necessary to have uniforms in time for the season opening
· Particularly if we have a season-opening event, we’ll want to ensure we have uniforms to hand out


6. 2017-2018 Mac League  – James Buonomo/Dan Shufrin
· Tabled until the next meeting 


7. Website Considerations  – Bobby Chrenc
· Eric is going to reach out to some surround towns to get some feedback on the websites they are using
· Bobby is going to set up a meeting for a demonstration of a potentially new website
· Board agreed that we will target a go-live for summer ball for any change to the website


8. Coaches’ Meeting Planning  – Dan Shufrin
· Board agreed that the coaches’ meeting will be mandatory for ALL coaches to attend
· LYBS to schedule a make-up meeting date for those coaches unable to attend the first meeting


9. Winter Whiffle Ball – Tommy Proulx
· Tommy has been running a 4-week winter Whiffle Ball program in Shaker Lane gym for K-2 and 3rd and 4th grade girls and is planning to do the same this year
· Board is considering doing a similar program for boys and will discuss at the next meeting
· Erin from PRCE is putting together the winter brochure and would like to include Tommy’s session
· Tommy to follow up with Erin if he wants it included


10. Schedule Next Meeting
The next meeting will take place on Thursday, November 9that 8:00pm, location Town Hall Room 123.  

Next Meeting Topics
· [bookmark: _GoBack]2017-2018 Budget Approval – Bobby
· 2017-2018 Calendar Review – All
· Shed Cleanout Day – Tyler
· Season-Opening Event - All
· Registration Opening Finalization - All
· 2017-2018 MAC League Plans – All 

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 9:50pm. 
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